
Invitation 
 

Request for Qualifications 
Design Services for CTH A and CTH J Roundabout 

Racine County 
WisDOT Project ID: 2814-03-00/70 

Racine County Project ID: 2410 
RFQ #2215 

February 14, 2022 
 

Sealed Request for Qualifications (RFQ) are being accepted for design services for the above 
project and will be received through the Racine County Public Works and Development Services 
office, 14200 Washington Avenue, Sturtevant, WI 53177 (262) 886-8440 until 1:00 P.M., 
Thursday, March 10, 2022. 
 
Racine County is using the Racine Journal Times and Racine County website 
https://www.racinecounty.com/departments/public-works-and-development-services/public-
works/public-works-construction-projects for its RFQ solicitations.  When submitting your RFQ 
packet to the County, please limit it to no more than ten pages not including the cover page 
and resume.  Racine County is not responsible for, and accepts no responsibility for any 
technical problems, or any delays or failures that result from the use of Racine County’s 
website.  Firms are using this service at their own risk. 
 
The request is to seek experienced engineering firms interested in performing roundabout 
design services for the CTH A and CTH J roundabout located at the intersection of Racine 
County CTH A and Racine County CTH J in the Village of Rochester, Racine County.  The 
expected start date of the design project is no later than May 2022.  The design project will be 
funded through the WisDOT HSIP Program, by 90% Federal and 10% Local funds.  We are 
expecting a PS&E date of November 1, 2023, and a CONSTRUCTION LET date of February 13, 
2024.  The evaluation of qualifications will be a qualified based selection (QBS) process with 
absolutely no cost considerations involved in the selection. 
 
Racine County reserves the right to waive any informalities or technicalities and to reject any 
and all RFQs, or parts thereof, deemed to be unsatisfactory or not in the County’s best interest. 
 


